
From: Soura, Christian
To: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Bettie Horne <bettierose@earthlink.net>
CC: Julie Carullo (jcarullo@che.sc.gov) <jcarullo@che.sc.gov>

Date: 2/20/2013 9:26:39 AM
Subject: RE: question

Bettie,
 
                Do you have resumes for the two candidates that we could review in advance?  Also, do you have a sense of 
what time these meetings would be on Friday?  I have a few other meetings that I need to set on Friday, and I want to 
be sure I don’t drop them into the same timeslots.  Copying Julie in case she has the answers.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Pitts, Ted 

Sent: Tuesday, February 19, 2013 12:41 PM

To: Bettie Horne

Cc: Soura, Christian

Subject: RE: question
 
Bettie Rose,
 
Yes. 
 
Can they walk down to the Statehouse and Christian Soura and I can spend 15 minutes with them?  I could meet 
them at the door and get them back to you.
 
Thanks for keeping me in the loop.
 
Ted
 
From: Bettie Horne [mailto:bettierose@earthlink.net] 

Sent: Thursday, February 14, 2013 11:09 PM

To: Pitts, Ted

Subject: question
 
Ted, we’re interviewing two candidates for the CHE Executive  Director next Friday, February 
22, one in the morning and one in the afternoon.  Would you have time or interest in 
meeting either or both?
 
I’ll keep you in the loop as we move forward, but I wanted you to have a chance for input.  
Just let me know.  I hope things are going well for you. Bettie Rose (864-223-1461)
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